

Minutes

August 7, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES
Kyle
       Please thank the faculty and Fred for their participation in Summer Commencement.  There was a 


       wonderful turn out.
 Fred
       We have been working on fact sheets for over one year and will be getting information to you so we 
     
       have a paragraph on each program for admissions counselors, etc to use.  We will be sending a 
  
       template with directions for information needed for each program.  We will give specifics once this is 
 
       ready to go out.  This is a modification from what most programs did last year, plus this will capture 
 
       the college reorganization.  

Scott
       Please remind faculty to change incompletes to grades.  Faculty have to be aware of the problems this 

       creates when grades are not turned in. 
Fred
       We will be working with you and department heads to create faculty liaisons’ to work with the 
  
       admissions office – folks that are available to email, make phone calls, send post cards and meet on 
 
       campus.  More information will be forthcoming.    

Kyle
       Heath Shuler will be visiting our campus on 8/22.  Please give some thought to who you think should 
 
       attend and email that information to Kyle.  

Wendy
       There was a request to add “computers for faculty” to the agenda. 

Kyle
       Ron was featured in the Asheville-Citizens Times.  Please let Kyle know anytime you are featured in 
 
       print.   This does not always come to his attention.

Linda
       Linda was on interviewed on Channel 13 regarding the new Health and Gerontology Building.
Minutes        On page 2, under Integrated Program Proposal, sentence should read “don’t currently exist.”   
 
       
       With this change, the minutes stand approved.
DISCUSSION

Phased Retirement
COD reviewed the handout.  Please notice there are different age requirements depending 


on what system you are retiring from.  September 1st documents will be distributed to 



campus and there will open forum sessions for individuals who are interested and  



timelines when people can apply, etc.  It must be a mutual agreement among all parties.
Prioritizing COD Agenda
COD reviewed the handout.  Kyle indicated Den/Department Head evaluations must go 



to the top of the list.  Through discussion the following items were named as priority:



1)    Dean/dept evaluation
2) Fixed Term contracts/nomenclature – preliminary meetings indicate no problem with a multi-year contract.  We will get those comments to you and add this to the workday agenda.

3) Degree audits

4) AFE/TPR – Beth will take the lead on this item.  She will send the draft document out next week and discuss during the August COD workday.

5) Advising

6) Staffing plan/production targets – all student credit hours and FTE’s allocated have been determined.  The next step if to verify the data provided.  We can then begin discussions about where we need to go.  Currently, not a single college is generating the FTE’s they have been allocated - (relief time, intentionally low enrolled classes)

7) Budget

8) Contracting Authority/signature study – external, internal

9) Release time
        Advising & availability of Faculty for Opening Semester




Fred stated that in the next two days all schedules will be completed.  Please remind 



faculty to keep in mind that a lot of people will be working on the weekend that don’t 



usually work on weekends and that faculty are not an exception.  We must make this 



opening an easy transition into the university. We need all units to have availability.  We 



will keep you updated.  Fred’s cell number is 506-2246 and he will be available all 



weekend.  



Linda requested that we revisit this topic after opening weekend to make this 




weekend workable for all in the future.

Scheduling Guidelines
Beth handed out the updated guidelines.  This information is on the share drive.

Faculty Computers
Wendy has been informed that no new faculty can get a computer.  AJ and Kyle will 
 

               follow up and see what the issue is.  Part of the problem is purchases were made with 



end of year money so that may have created some delays.  

REPORTS and UPDATES
Budget 


The COD reviewed the spreadsheets.  The left side indicates how it was organized before 



and the right side indicates how it is organized based on your feedback.  We would 



like your feedback now to make sure we have captured what you wanted.  We are doing 



it differently this year.  We are not just rolling last year’s budget forward.  This year you 



will get a lump sum to allocate throughout your college.  Kyle’s intent is to ask you to 



evaluate all your programs, determine allocations then, at the end of that process we will 



discuss what affect that had on your college.  The hope is that you will be able to see 



some opportunities to keep money at your level to deal with problems.  The 




documentation we are reviewing today mainly includes colleges subject to 




reorganization.  Jeanine handed out another spreadsheet and COD reviewed.   Jeanine is 



asking for your assistance in cleaning up administrative personnel in particular.  The 



purpose of this is to show you the current status of your budgets.  Please let Jeanine know 


where changes need to be made by August 21st.  




AJ distributed and reviewed with COD a report on student credit hour production and 



faculty FTE.  This is on the H-drive in the COD folder entitled Faculty Information.  AJ 



walked through an example.  As we continue to look at this model and critique it, we will 


need to make modifications to get the outcomes needed.  AJ will check to make sure she 



has captured all CIP code changes.  We are about 7500 credit hours below what we have 



generated – which indicates we have more positions than we earned – we are going to 



have to use data to make decisions.  There is no reason we cannot go to a 9 hour credit 



load if we are generating the student credit hours.  The deans can look at the totals for the 


college and make some decisions.  We will have to discuss summer programs which are 



not included here.  Our hope is that Banner will eventually generate this data for us and 



we are not doing hand counts, but we are not there yet.  COD requested an attachment to 



show what faculty is attached to each prefix.   All of this information is on the H-drive 



by department, but not by prefix.  We want the deficit to balance at the macro level.




Kyle does not intend to look at a snapshot of the data.  We are getting a more accurate 



breakdown by prefix.  Our goal is to create a 3-5 year trend so we can look to see if 



staffing is adequate over time.  We will discuss further on the August COD Workday.
Advancement

Kyle met with Bardo and Clifton and had a very frank discussion.  All items listed on the 



handout were dealt with.  The expectation is that deans will be getting support and have 



an active program.  Brett Woods will coordinate and this will be his sole responsibility.  



John is 100% on board.  This was a very positive meeting.  You all should get support 



and Kyle will rely on you to let him know if you are not getting the services you need.
Class Attendance

A procedure will be sent to faculty, deans and the students regarding class attendance.  



This is the first time students will be informed of these changes.  Faculty is being asked 



to drop any student that is on the roll and does not show up for the very first day of class.  


If a student shows up and is not on the roll the student needs to go to One Stop to get 



registered. The end of drop/add is Friday, 8/24 at 5:00.  Beginning on Monday, August 



27th, anyone dropping will get a W.  This will be communicated via email.  This 




information will be sent to administrative assistants as well.  August 31st at 5:00 is 



census date.  Professors need to be sure class rolls are correct so there are no additions or 



changes after that date. 



Concerns were voiced about the rigidity of the first day of class deadline (being dropped 



from class if no show).  Friday 8/24 date is the critical date.  The reason for this is to 



make seats available for students and to encourage students to attend the first day of 



class.  This is a problem with night classes.  This is applies to undergraduates students.  



This policy does not apply to graduate students.  They are not dropped until census date.  



This creates problems for Distance Learning as well since like night classes they only 



meet once a week.  The policy last year was if faculty is notified that student will miss 



first class then they won’t be dropped.  It was suggested students are dropped with two 



consecutive absences instead.  All agreed two consecutive classes missed was a 




reasonable compromise.  Faculty cannot be removed from the responsibility, but student 



responsibility needs to be increased.  On critical dates (end of drop/add, census date), 



Kyle asked Fred to send an email reminder to deans about what is happening.  

c
Terry Welch

